NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

March 12, 2009
The Network Data Support Working Group (NDSWG) met on February 20th.   The following is summary of the main topics of discussion.
· Diran Obadina of ERCOT presented more detail on the Data Consistency Check process ERCOT will use to validate the model that will be provided to MPs for Single Entry Model go live.  ERCOT plans to put out a white paper on this topic sometime in March.  Group members requested if Consistency Check results could be released prior the August 4th Nodal Schedule timeline to allow more time for review before S.E.M go live.
· Kalyan Sumanam and Terry Nielsen reviewed the Modeling Guidelines/Validation rules document.   ERCOT received lots of feedback from the group as to purpose and targeted audience.   The consensus of the group was that the current Modeling Guidelines approach would not meet the needs of the TSP’s required to provide model data.  A revised document with some examples was resubmitted for comment and will be discussed at the next meeting.
· The following documents are scheduled to be provided by ERCOT before Single Entry Model Go Live.
· Validation Rules (Revised draft on 03/14/2009)

· Modeling Guidelines ( Draft version on 05/19/2009)

· Data Consistency Check Report  (08/04/2009)
· Request for Validation XML code is being reviewed by ERCOT legal
· Steve White and Matt Mereness presented the new version of the ICCP handbook.  The group decided to send out this version to the NDSWG exploder for review and comments, which were due 02/27/09.   ERCOT has transitioned all TSPs on RTU over to ICCP.
· Kalyan Sumanam reviewed the SEM ROS Approval Letter outlining expect tasks and responsibilities of NDSWG in support of SEM go live.
· David Bogen familiarized the group with NOGRR025, and gave a “heads up” to potential work related to metrics and performance monitoring.

· Scott Middleton addressed the group and provided Q&A for the QSE members regarding RARF and resource modeling issues.  Further discussion is warranted after the Nodal Resource Registration WebEx on February 27, 2009.

· The NDSWG is requesting a joint meeting with SSWG as soon as practical to discuss Nodal modeling issues and go-live process.   The earliest possible date seemed to be in July.
The next NDSWG meeting will be on March 24th at Taylor.






